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Beaufort County Stormwater Management Utility Board (SWMU Board) 

Meeting Minutes 

 

June 5, 2013 at 2:00 p.m. in Beaufort Industrial Village Building #2 Conference Room 

 

 Board Members     Ex-Officio Members 

Present  Absent   Present   Absent 
Don Smith            William Bruggeman  Andy Kinghorn  Tony Maglione 

James Fargher  John Youmans   Scott Liggett                 

Donald Cammerata     Ron Bullman     

Allyn Schneider        

Patrick Mitchell 

 

Beaufort County Staff    Visitors 
Robert McFee      Laura Lee Rose, Clemson Extension 

Robert Klink      Paul Moore, Ward Edwards 

Eddie Bellamy      Swinton Anderson, Distant Island Resident 

Lori Sexton                                  

             

1. Meeting called to order – Don Smith 

A. Agenda approved.  

B. June 5, 2013 Minutes were approved as posted. 

 

2. Introductions – Completed. 

 

3. Public Comment – Swinton Anderson said he has watched three houses over the last three years be built 

without the silt fencing properly installed resulting in silt running off in to the receiving waters.  Now 

there are two more houses being constructed and he is concern with the improperly installed silt fencing. 

When he approached the builder he would not acknowledge the issue. He spoke to the developer. He 

began to call around the county and the City of Beaufort to find the responsible party to inspect. He finally 

reached the county’s building codes department that provided information and said that they would send 

someone to inspect. 

 

Mr. Bellamy said if Mr. Anderson would give him the locations and the contractor and developer’s names 

that he would get the information to the appropriate personnel.  Mr. Kinghorn said he would notify the 

appropriate city personnel.  

 

4. Reports – 

A. Monitoring Update – Bob Klink: Monitoring meeting was held May 28, 2013 at 1:30pm in the PW 

conference room.  Following are the highlights reported from the meeting: 

- Sampling - No sampling in May because there were no significant rain events. 

- Water Budget Study - Danny Polk continues to work with Dr. Badr to gather data.  They are 

having some minor issues but they are working through them.   

- Okatie East Retrofit Project – should get nationwide permit very soon. 

- Open Water Copper Sampling - The results of the copper sampling from the Broad River 

exceeded regulatory requirements. The county will not be providing a quality assurance 
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project plan with the river already being impaired.  They will be sampling Coosaw River this 

month and probably report on the results in August. 

- University of South Carolina – Beaufort (USCB) Laboratory – All the equipment has been 

purchased except the ICPMF which is a very expensive piece of equipment and they will go 

out for bids for it.  As soon as they get all of the equipment they will begin testing and then 

during the next year they will be pursuing certification. 

- Next monitoring meeting is July 30, 2013 at 1:30pm in the PW conference room. 

B. Utility Updates –  

- Bob Klink: SCDNR has received a grant for the salinity study.  It will start in the fall and 

SCDNR would like to come to a board meeting during the summer and explain the details of 

the study.  

- Bob Klink: Next stormwater webcast titled “Mastering the Language of Talking to Elected 

Officials” will be June 19, 2013 from 12 noon until 2:00pm in the BIV #2 conference room. 

C. Upcoming Professional Contracts Report – Robert McFee: There are no new engineering 

contracts. 

D. Financial Reports – Copies of the April Stormwater financials were provided by Alan Eisenman 

and attached to the board’s packet.  In viewing the financials, there was a question about where the 

equipment for the USCB lab is being allocated from and Mr. McFee said Mr. Eisenman was not 

present to answer but the equipment had been allocated from the SW Utility in accordance with the 

agreement between the county and USCB.  

E. Maintenance Projects Report – Eddie Bellamy: Mr. Bellamy reported on (3) major projects: 

Toomer Road Outfall, Seabrook Road Outfall, and Wade Hampton Drive Outfall. He also presented 

(9) minor and/or routine maintenance projects in a shortened format. 

F. Stormwater Manager Status – Robert McFee: There has been no movement to fill the vacant 

position. However they are issuing a Request for Proposal (RFP) for an engineering firm within the 

next three to four weeks to alleviate the bottleneck with the retrofit projects.  But the specifications 

may include other elements such as inspection, outreach, design, etc.   

Mr. Smith asked who would manage the update to the management plan in 2016.  Mr. McFee 

explained that the original plan was developed by Thomas & Hutton and the update would be too 

large for a SW manager to manage and an engineering firm would have to be hired.    

Mr. Smith also asked who would manage the measures when the county is designated as a MS4. Mr. 

McFee said that has been discussed previously with the municipalities during the SWIC meetings 

and they agree that it would be best to hire a consultant for some of the requirements. Also the work 

that could be accomplished by the utility, much of it has already been implemented. 

 

5.  Unfinished Business – 

A. Regional Coordination – Robert McFee: Battery Creek retrofit project - The scope of services has 

been developed. The city is presently interviewing for an engineering firm. Last week the city 

applied for a 319 Grant. 

Administrative Building Retrofit – This has been designed and will be advertised later this summer 

for construction this fall. 

Okatie East retrofit project – The last easement needed has been attained.  Paul Moore said we have 

received the nationwide permit and the NPDES permit from OCRM.  They have also received the 

Town of Bluffton encroachment permit.  The easement has to be recorded and then we will have 

everything needed. Mr. Moore and Mr. Bellamy will be meeting tomorrow to get started. 
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Highway 278 project – The three major infiltration ponds are fully permitted but there are some 

issues with the largest pond immediately adjacent to Barrel Landing Road on the left side of the 

Okatie River.  He said that this is also a project that will probably be constructed in-house by the 

Infrastructure section. 

Stoney Creek retrofit – There has been discussion between him and Mr. Bullman how to pursue this 

project. This large watershed that has been monitored for volume and concentration and by all 

indications this retrofit project would have a positive effect on the May River.  Mr. Bullman said the 

Town of Bluffton has been pursuing this project for several years but some of the property owners 

have not been very cooperative so they are now trying to work with the county on this. He will be 

presenting on this project next week to the Natural Resources Committee. 

 

6.  New Business – None. 

 

7.  Public Comment – Mr. Anderson asked for clarification of the inspection requirement for silt fence 

installation. Mr. McFee said explained that all construction projects must have an engineered erosion control 

plan.  During the inspection process some projects have the engineer of record get there to make the 

inspection, some time the contractor will be certified to make the inspection, but some projects don’t have 

anyone to inspect. But administratively the county and municipalities could do a more coordinated job in 

inspecting and the county is presently discussing this issue. 

Mr. Liggett asked if the SW manager position was one of the fifty positions that was mentioned previously 

that may not be filled in the coming fiscal year.  Mr. McFee said no and also mentioned the SW manager’s 

position is not funded in the general fund but is funded by the enterprise fund.   

Mr. Liggett said that he was erroneously listed as absent at the May board meeting and he asked if a motion 

had to be made to changed or could it be changed administratively.  They agreed it would be 

administratively changed. 

 

8. Next Meeting Agenda – The agenda for July 3, 2013 was approved.  

 

9. Meeting Adjourned.   
 

 

 


